
                                                                                           

 
 

HATTERTOWN HISTORIC DISTRICT COMMISSION 
 

PUBLIC HEARING 
SEPTEMBER 10 2019  

NEWTOWN MUNICIPAL CENTER 
MEETING ROOM 1 

7:30PM 
 

Present:  Chris Layda, Dr. Joel Malin, Joan Petersen, Chris Degen, Bruce Degen, Kelly 
Michael 
 
Absent:  Don Lococo 
 
The Commission reviewed an application by resident of One Hi Barlow, Ms. Joan Petersen,  to 
remove a dilapidated outhouse from the property.  
 
The Commission reviewed the application and photograph submitted by Ms. Petersen to the 
Town in late May 2019.   
 
There were no questions and Mr. Layda called for a vote of the application at 7:35. The present 
commissioners voted unanimously in favor of allowing for the removal of the outhouse. Ms. 
Petersen abstained from the vote.  
 
Ms. Degen moved to closed the public hearing and Dr. Malin seconded. The meeting closed at 
7:40.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Joan M. Petersen 
Acting Secretary 

 
 


